Coastal Quilters General Guild Meeting 
Thursday, January 9, 2014

St. Andrews Church

7:00 p.m. Carol Fay, President, called the meeting to order and welcomed members and guests. 
Announcements:
Carol’s two announcements were:

1. The board’s reinstatement of the Amazon Associates program has resulted in $200.00 for the Guild so far. She encouraged further purchases through the Guild website to enable the Guild to continue the small percentage with no further cost to you.

2. A Spring Fundraiser has been suggested; studio tours of member’s Quilting studios. Volunteers willing to share their workspaces with others were needed for what would become a map and excursion of the Artists’ studios for a small fee, the proceeds to be given to the Guild. Carol passed around a sign-up sheet for volunteers to help plan and for those willing to open their studios.

Further announcements: Nora McMeeking’s new book Bela, Bela was now in print and available for sale at the meeting. All guild members would get a 15% reduction in cost. 

Pat Masterson announced a show opening in February based on the Dear Jane Quilts. “Not just another Plain Jane”. Any members with Dear Jane quilts willing to show them were encouraged.Contact Pat for more information.
Community Quilts: Bonnie Epperson thanked members for the donated quilts and announced the emphasis would now be on placemats to be donated to Meals on wheels and Food from the heart. Kits were now available. There is also a need for yellow fabric—all donations accepted.

Challenge: Lynn Manchester and Una Lopez reminded all there were only 13 weeks left before submitting the finished “Monkey Wrench” Challenge. The submissions will be in April 2014 and viewing in May.
Harvest of Colors Quilt Show: Irelle reminded all that the Quilt Show is only 8 months away.  There are still some jobs to be filled, most importantly the Committee Chair for the Boutique. If no one steps up to take the position, the boutique will not happen this year. Also needed is a coordinator for the featured exhibits, which this year is Route 66 quilts. There is still a need for someone to oversee the hanging of the quilts. She encouraged all to start or finish their quilts for the show, which will need to be fully finished by August 2014. Saturday, February 1st will be the next meeting of the Quilt Show committee at Irelle’s home. Contact her directly to offer help.

CLL CLASSES: Carol Fay and Ranell Hansen announced their classes and showed samples of projects that will be completed. Carol Fay’s classes will include Quilt making for beginners 8 Tuesday evenings and Fat Quarter Quilts, 8 Tuesday mornings. Ranell will teach Art Quilts 4 Monday afternoons, Intro to Machine Quilting 5 Monday mornings, and Quilters Workshop, 8 Friday mornings. She will also teach Sewing Tips and Beginning sewing. Classes start the week of January 13th.
Workshops: Julie Mock shared handsome examples of the quilts of Sheila Frampton Cooper “Express your true self—one piece at a time” on February 14 and Cara Gulati on March 14—3D Illusion quilts. April 11 we will host Bobbi Finley with Tile Quilt Blocks. This is a needle turn applique workshop, sewing machines will not be needed.  Julie also reminded members that the following day,  January 10, will be Jerry Granata’s workshop, Quilting with unusual fabrics. There are just a few spaces still available and a kit to finish the workshop available for $20. Some of Jerry’s stunning quilts were on view around the room.
Road to California Bus Trip: January 25 is the road trip. There were still 4 seats available as of this meeting night.  See Patty Six, ASAP $40.00 Members, $45.00 non members.

Block of the Month: Julie Cohen announced that January’s Crystal star blocks were won by Rita Hardin. February will be India Star in red, pink and white.
Presentation to Marty Frolli (Surprise no longer):Barb Postma and a very eloquent Joanne Dovgin presented Marty with a gift from all of us to honor her on her retirement from teaching. Joanne thanked  her for her fine years of teaching  in Adult Ed’s Quilting Program. She was teacher to most of us and mentor to all of us. She was the founding member of the Coastal Quilters Guild and we are all here because of her! She deserved the long desired trip to Asilomar (fully paid) which we all could give her. Marty’s quiet acceptance of the gift moved us all.
Show and Tell: Seven members shared 9 quilts they had made or had been made for them—including one by Pat Shewczyk’s grand daughter a 4th generation quilter. The list is included.
After the break, the meeting reconvened at 7:45 p.m.
Door Prizes The winners were: #1 Patty Latourell, #2 Naomi Hicks and #3 Julie Mock.

Guest Speaker: Bonnie Barber introduced our guest speaker Jerry Granata in his show and tell talk called My Quilting Journey (or rather my dysfunctional thread addiction coupled with a serious crazy ADHD). Jerry a funny and charming hyperactive speaker admitted to an interesting introduction to quilting. Too complicated to capsulize here, I’ll just say he was a Naval musician for 21 years, worked in Europe, Washington D.C. and New York. He got to know some Broadway Costumers, worked with costuming marionettes and became fearless in his use of silks, satins, brocades, lame̛, and beading. His non-traditional approach to learning quilting basics goes with his sense of “let’s just do this!” He modestly shared his first attempts at a quilt and then explored his fearless approach to solving quilting tasks he sets for himself. Interesting note, he did not attend a quilt show until 2010 and he was so overwhelmed by the experience he felt faint and had to leave until he felt better. (An aside, I heard Gwen Marston admit to feeling ill and having to leave the first time she attended a quilt show—she came back later). And for both of these fine quilters, the rest is history. 
The meeting was adjourned at 9:05

Respectfully submitted, Shirley Morrison, Recording secretary

January 12, 2014

Next Board Meeting, January 16, 2014

Next General Quilt Meeting February 13, 2014

